September 21, 1942 Topeka High School

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have been trying to get in touch with you for the past two weeks but have been unsuccessful. I would appreciate it if we could get together at a future date, so that I might be able to talk to you. Things have been happening so fast in the past few weeks and I know that you are exceptionally busy at this time so that it was hard to see you.

I want you to know, Dr. Allen, that I sincerely enjoyed working with you and probably should still be with you. However, I felt that I needed this experience. Best of luck to you in the future and I will be in Lawrence so often this winter during the basketball season that it will seem like I am a regular student. You can count on me for that. I'll be pulling for you when ever you play and know that your team will come out on top because they will be well coached. Although I wasn't with you very long I learned a lot, not only about basketball but of human nature.

My best regards to Mrs. Allen and the family.

Yours truly,

Murray Brown

PS